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Embracing discomfort!

There exists a certain tension in life between enjoying moments of 
comfort, which we all seek and must have at times, and embracing 
the fact that growth frequently involves discomfort. If we always 
distance ourselves from those things and people with whom 
we are uncomfortable, we soon unintentionally box ourselves 
into a small reality that brings bondage and stagnation. 

When St. Francis of Assisi was on his deathbed, he was aware 
that those who followed him might attempt to imitate him too much 
rather than follow the example of the life of Christ. He is reported to 
have said to his disciples, “I have done what was mine to do, may 
Christ now teach you what you are to do.” He clearly wanted them 
to experience what it means to embrace life in an open and mindful 
way, and to be sensitive to God’s leading in new directions. 

An international experience is one of the most practical and powerful 
ways to experience positive discomfort and growth. I understand that 
those who have not travelled abroad may find the prospect particularly 
daunting and the level of discomfort formidable. However, based upon 
the testimony of hundreds of students I can give testimony to the fact 
that they come home stronger people because they have overcome 
what they once feared. We love to sing the hymn, “This is My Father’s 
World,” and then live in fear of it rather than embracing it as followers 
of a Savior whose redemptive purposes are global. Growth is God’s 
idea!  He trusts us enough to make us uncomfortable because it 
drives us back to placing our trust in Him and not ourselves. 

Ian Cosh
Vice President for Community & International Engagement
Director of the Grant Center

FROM THE DESK OF DIRECTOR IAN COSH…  
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A WORD FROM BILL BULLINGTON, 
PRESIDENT OF THE FRIENDS  
OF THE GRANT CENTER

Dear Friends of the Grant Center, 

I have often heard someone say of a person who is 
extraordinarily generous in giving to anyone in need, “He 
would give you the shirt off his back.” I had never met 
anyone who had actually done that until I was a student at 
Ouachita. During the campus emphasis on the Lottie Moon 
Christmas Offering, many students gave sacrificially, but a 
student from Hawaii sold some of his nice Hawaiian shirts 
and gave that to the LMCO. I’m not sure many people even 
knew what he had done, but it was a source of inspiration to 
me when I learned about it. That person later served in Asia 
with the International Mission Board. There are consistently 
a large number of Ouachita graduates serving internationally 
in missions and other areas of significance.  

The Grant Center for International Education is a major 
contributor to this international perspective. The educational 
experiences of U.S. and international students are life 
changing according to the reports that we hear regularly. I 
am glad to be a friend of the Center.  

Bill Bullington
President,
Friends of the Grant Center
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CONNECT WITH THE  
GRANT CENTER
Check out the Grant Center’s website and  
follow us on Facebook and Twitter!

            www.obu.edu/intedu 

            OBUGrantCenter



DOORS OPEN AT 5:30PM
BROUGHT TO YOU BY THE INTERNATIONAL CLUB & OBU GRANT CENTER

TICKETS $5 AT THE DOOR  •

international
food  festival

WALKER CONFERENCE CENTERTUESDAY FEB. 28   • 

OUACHITA HOSTS 29TH ANNUAL CONSORTIUM 
FOR GLOBAL EDUCATION CONFERENCE 
Leaders from 44 schools across the nation and world gathered at this year’s annual 
Consortium for Global Education conference, held on Ouachita’s campus Sept. 14-
16. CGE supports the development and programs of international education between 
member Baptist colleges and universities and partner institutions of higher education, 
especially in restricted countries. Keynote speakers and international presenters 
traveled from nations ranging from Cambodia, China, Myanmar and Thailand to Egypt, 
Lebanon and Thailand. Having been deeply invested in CGE from its start 30 years 
ago, Ouachita was honored to host the annual CGE conference this year.

LIVERPOOL HOPE PARTNERSHIP THRIVES
Liverpool Hope University 
representatives Professor Gerald 
Pillay, vice-chancellor and rector, 
and Wendy Bignold, associate 
dean (international), visited 
Ouachita’s campus this fall. 
Professor Pillay spoke in chapel, 
and Wendy was able to connect 
with Ouachita students who 
have studied at LHU in the past 
and those who plan to spend a 
semester there in the future.

The partnership between Ouachita 
and LHU is thriving on multiple 
levels. From faculty exchange 
to being one of our most popular study abroad sites, the friendship 
between the universities has proven mutually advantageous. Ouachita 
looks forward to continuing a strong relationship with LHU in the future.

RECRUITMENT: CATARINA YOUNG REPRESENTS 
OUACHITA IN RIO DE JANEIRO, BRAZIL
Recent OBU graduate Catarina Young 
represented Ouachita at a conference 
in Rio de Janeiro, Brazil, in October. 
Catarina and her mother, Zilmar, had the 
opportunity to highlight Ouachita at a 
conference in her home church of Victory 
in Christ, Rio. Catarina also visited several 
local schools and shared information 
with high school students about how 
accessible education at Ouachita is for 
them. We are grateful for the continued 
involvement and investment of our alumni 
who help continuing make a Ouachita 
education a reality for people all over the 
world. To learn how you can help recruit 
future Ouachita students, contact Amy 
Gattis at gattisa@obu.edu.

FRIENDS OF THE GRANT CENTER FOR INTERNATIONAL EDUCATION
O U A C H I TA  B A P T I S T  U N I V E R S I T Y

 
The FGCIE supports the advancement of international education at Ouachita. Members receive a newsletter, 

invitations to events, opportunities for involvement and a complimentary ticket to the annual International Food Festival.

		  _____ $50 Joint Membership

		  _____ $35 Individual Membership

	

		  Name ______________________________________________________________________

		  Email ___________________________________________ Phone _____________________

		  Address ____________________________________________________________________

Please make checks to Ouachita Baptist University
Mail check and form to: Development Office, OBU Box 3754, Arkadelphia AR 71998-0001

JOIN ONLINE: www.obu.edu/give • Choose “Friends of the Grant Center” as the designation.

I am enclosing a gift of                              to support 
international education at Ouachita instead of or in 
addition to my membership.
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ANNUAL FALL BREAK TRIP 
The Grant Center sponsored a Fall Break 
trip to Shepherd of the Ozarks near Marshall, 
Ark., for international students, TCKs and 
other American friends. A group of around 
40 spent time horseback riding, playing 
paintball, doing a ropes course, visiting the 
Blanchard Caverns, hiking and enjoying 
laughter and s’more-making around a 
campfire. This yearly trip remains a special 
time for students to develop new friendships 
and experience new facets of life in America. 
Special thanks to our friends from Campus 
Ministries, James and Amy Taylor, Hannah 
Ramsey and Lydia Stebbins for serving as 
sponsors alongside Amy and Brandon Gattis.

WHAT DO THE FRIENDS OF THE GRANT 
CENTER DO AND HOW CAN YOU JOIN? 

The Friends of the Grant Center began in 2008 as a way for 
alumni and other advocates to relate more closely to international 
education at Ouachita. Each February, the Friends gather for a 
special meeting before the annual International Food Festival 
to hear reports from students who have spent time abroad 
and to discuss business. The Friends of the Grant Center 
contribute financially to scholarships for international education. 

If you are not already a part of this important group, and if 
international education was an important part of your experience 
at Ouachita, we invite you to join us! Complete and mail in the 
form below or join online at www.obu.edu/give by entering 
“Friends of the Grant Center” as instructions for your gift.
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